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Good morning Burlington Shag Club Members, think it might stop 
raining this weekend. We sure have had our share of rain but not to 
complain.  Others across the country have dealt with much worse. 
Please keep those people who have suffered much loss due to tornados 
in your thoughts and prayers. 

Let we start this letter by asking that you also keep our club members in your 
thoughts and prayers who have lost family members this past week. Our sunshine list 
is also filled with members who are going through various health issues. To each 
member who lost a family member or who has been dealing with health issues, we 
send our love and prayers that soon life will be better. 

We are just a few weeks away from our annual luau and Chuck and Teresa and 
committee members are busy making everything wonderful for this event. Please 
mark your calendar for June 8 at the Burlington Moose Lodge. They have a wonderful 
meal planned for you and Chigger Woods will be coming from Durham to play his 
great tunes. We are already hearing from sister clubs who plan to attend and it is 
shaping up to be another huge event. Seating will be at a premium so get there early 
to make certain you have a seat. Chuck and Teresa still need members to help that 
night. Don't wait to be asked to help, offering is also a good thing to do and will be so 
appreciated. We have a beach buggy that will be filled with many great items.  We 
are currently selling tickets at $5.00 each.  Please help sell these tickets, and if that is 
not possible, please buy one for yourself. This is profit for our club and what assures 
each of you a continued good time each Friday night at Showtime. 

I just got word this week concerning the lineup of bands for Fun Sunday and Fun 
Monday.  An email was sent to each of you listing all the bands. Please know that 
acquiring these bands costs a lot of money, and as we all love to go and hear these 
bands, we forget that we also should help make sure there is money available to pay 
for each band. There is no charge to attend either event, but each club is asked to 
sell Fun Monday Tickets that will provide the funds needed to afford the bands. Edith 
Loy has these tickets, and several ticket holders will receive cash money when the 
drawing is held.  Our club could receive cash money for selling the most tickets. We 
are a large club so please offer to buy at least one ticket. Two days of entertainment, 
tons of fun, lots of great music, all for the price of one ticket. PLEASE BUY A FUN 
MONDAY TICKET.  

Showtime Lounge is still amazing and still we are so thankful for our Showtime family 
who took us in and share with us this wonderful lounge that we now call home. We 
continue to have large crowds and many visitors are also checking us out. We are so 
proud of our club and our new home – please come out on Friday nights.  Invite a 
friend, and make sure to take the time to speak to our visitors. 

Have a great summer, be safe, and when in town, join in with your shag family at 
Showtime. Here's hoping our members dealing with sadness and health concerns 
will soon be better and back with us. Each of you are so special and each are 
important to our club.  NOW GO AND DO WELL. 

Joan Kimbro---Your President 
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 Mary Ann Lynch had surgery on April 30.  Results are expected May 7.  Another procedure is 
pending.   

 Jim Parker’s parent’s house in Burgaw, NC burned and was a total loss.  Both parents were in 
the hospital in Burgaw.  His father was released and returned to Burlington with Jim.  His 
mother was admitted to ARMC.  This past week they were told that his mother’s kidneys 
were shutting and there is nothing more the doctors can do – she was moved to Hospice and 
passed away 5/17. 

 Pat Hodgin who has been battling cancer for the past few years was informed by her doctor 
that she has 6 months or less to live.  She would welcome calls/visits but prefers not to talk 
about her illness.  If you wish to send her a card, her address is PO Box 134, Swepsonville, NC 
27359.   

 Stephen Stearns had a polyp removed during a colonoscopy and as a result lost a lot of blood 
and his blood pressure dropped.  He was admitted to ARMC for tests.  After being released, 
he has continued to be very weak and has several doctors’ appointments and tests 
scheduled.  He is now dealing with death of his father which happened May 16.  Stephen 
Stearns’s father passed away yesterday.   

 Edith Loy had a skin cancer removed from her back.  She is doing fine.   

 Gail Jordan continues to have good and bad days.  In addition to her health problems she is 
upset over the impending loss of a dear brother-in-law whose lungs are giving out.   

 One of our new members, Martha Neibel, has skin cancer on her leg.   

 Gloria Thompson has several family members with health issues including herself, her 
brother, Richard Wilder, her 10 month old grandson and his mom, Gloria’s daughter.   

 Carol Gammon’s brother passed away on May 11.   

 Jim Waye, one of our Friday night DJ’s has health issues and is undergoing tests.  He was 
originally scheduled to play for us tonight but Rick Turner is taking his spot.   

 Continue to remember Judy Smith’s sister Karen, who is still at Edgewood place and has not 
been home with her family in 3 months.  She is back and forth to Duke for treatment of 
injuries she received in a car accident.  She wanted us to know that she appreciates the 
cards, prayers and visits.  She has made progress but still has a long way to go.   

 Danville Shag Club President, Sandra Strader’s mother passed away May 13.   

 Kim Sellars’ 80 year old dad needs a right shoulder replacement and is a lot of pain from the 
bone-on-bone.  He will be seeing a specialist.   

 We received a note from Don Rust of Eno Shag Club who is recovering from the motorcycle 
crash he had on the way to SOS and then a heart attack.  He is very appreciative of the 
thoughts and prayers.   

 Also, Johnny Michaels’ (333 Club) wife Lee Michaels passed away May 17.   

 Cards were sent to Mary Ann Lynch, Pat Hodgin, Stephen Stearns (Get Well & Sympathy), 
Gail Jordan, Carol Gammon and Jim Parker. 

Board Of Directors 

Joe Davis 
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Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 
 

Judy Satterfield 
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Evelyn Turner 
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June 7 – Ron Russ 

June 14 – Gerry Holland 

June 21 – Mike Harding 

June 28 – Roy Childress 

July 5 – Darrell Gaither 

July 12 – Brent Lloyd 

July 19 – Walker Guthrie 

July 26 – Chigger Woods 

Newsletter 
Deadline for the 
July issue is June 

22nd 
Please email any 
articles you may 

want to be 
considered for 

publication 
to me at 

maxkim63@aol.com.   
Thank you! 

Treasury Report – As of 5/17/13 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

 
STARTING BALANCE 4/26/13 $8,653.42 
 Income 
 Membership Dues 60.00 
 SOS Cards 120.00 
 Float Income 5.00 
 50/50 April Business Meeting 55.00 
 Newsletter Ad 60.00 
  $300.00 
 Expenses 
 DJ Expenses 300.00 
 Lynda Allred (reimb dues 2x) 30.00 
 Float Expenses 482.27 
 Indian Valley Golf Event 2,000.00 
 ACSC Meeting 140.00 
  $2,952.27 
 
ENDING BALANCE 5/17/13 $6,001.15 
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Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
5/17/13 

Members Present: 
Bill Allred Amy Crawford Judy Gibson Joan Kimbro Lee Neese Kim Sellars Evelyn Turner 
Lynda Allred Gary Crawford Betty Honeycutt Kurt Lankford Carol Pettigrew Lorna Shively Chuck Upchurch 
Debra Burnham Allen Duvall Ray Jolly George McSherry Steve Pettigrew Martha Shoffner Teresa Upchurch 
Betty Caviness  Lucy Duvall Jesse Justice Janice McSherry Penny Rice Judy Smith Steve Williamson 
Jake Caviness Doug Foley Lynda Justice Dianne Neese Baxter Sellars Sissy Tillman Shirley Wyatt 

  
Kurt Lankford opened the meeting at 7:03 PM in Mike’s absence.  
Joan welcomed everyone to the May business meeting.  
Secretary’s Report:  Per Lorna Shively, our current membership is 266.  Also, there was correspondence received for a beach 
blast in Eden for the Memorial Fund being held on 5/31/13.  Please see her for details if interested.   Doug Foley made a motion 
to accept the April minutes as printed and Evelyn Turner seconded.   All approved.   
Treasurer’s Report:  Per Amy Crawford, the YTD balance as of 5/17/13 is $6001.15.  This does not reflect the $4676.00 that was 
deposited for the golf tournament, which will bring the balance up to $10,677.15.  Amy reviewed the deposits and expenses 
since the last report and asked if there was any discussion or questions.  Lee Neese made a motion to accept the report and 
Doug Foley seconded.   All approved.   
Sunshine News:  Per Penny Rice -- Mary Ann Lynch had surgery on April 30.  Results are expected May 7.  Another procedure 
is pending.  Jim Parker’s parent’s house, in Burgaw, NC, burned and was a total loss.  Both parents were in the hospital in 
Burgaw.  His father was released and returned to Burlington with Jim.  His mother was admitted to ARMC.  This past week 
they were told that his mother’s kidneys are shutting and there is nothing more the doctors can do and suggested they take 
her either home or to Hospice. Pat Hodgin who has been battling cancer for the past few years was informed by her doctor 
that she has 6 months or less to live.  She would welcome calls/visits but prefers not to talk about her illness.  If you wish to 
send her a card, her address is PO Box 134, Swepsonville, NC 27359.  Stephen Stearns had a polyp removed during a 
colonoscopy and as a result lost a lot of blood and his blood pressure dropped.  He was admitted to ARMC for tests. After 
being released, he has continued to be very weak and has several doctors’ appointments and tests scheduled.  He is now 
dealing with death of his father which happened May 16. Edith Loy had a skin cancer removed from her back.  She is doing 
fine.  Gail Jordan continues to have good and bad days.  In addition to her health problems she is upset over the impending 
loss of a dear brother-in-law whose lungs are giving out.  One of our new members, Martha Neibel, has skin cancer on her leg.  
Gloria Thompson has several family members with health issues including herself, her brother, Richard Wilder, her 10 month 
old grandson and his mom, Gloria’s daughter.  Carol Gammon’s brother passed away on May 11.  Jim Waye, one of our Friday 
night DJ’s has health issues and is undergoing tests.  He was originally scheduled to play for us tonight but Rick Turner is 
taking his spot.  Continue to remember Judy Smith’s sister Karen, who is still at Edgewood place and has not been home with 
her family in 3 months.  She is back and forth to Duke for treatment of injuries she received in a car accident.  She wanted us 
to know that she appreciates the cards, prayers and visits.  She has made progress but still has a long way to go.  Danville 
Shag Club President, Sandra Strader’s mother passed away May 13.  Kim Sellers’ 80 year old dad needs a right shoulder 
replacement and is a lot of pain from the bone-on-bone.  He will be seeing a specialist.  We received a note from Don Rust of 
Eno Shag Club who is recovering from the motorcycle crash he had on the way to SOS and then a heart attack.  He is very 
appreciative of the thoughts and prayers.  Stephen Stearns’s father passed away yesterday.  Jim Parker’s Mother passed 
away today on 5/17.  Also, Johnny Michaels (333 Club) found his wife dead today.  Cards were sent to Mary Ann Lynch, Pat 
Hodgin, Stephen Stearns (Get Well & Sympathy), Gail Jordan, Carol Gammon and Jim Parker. 
Birthdays:  Lorna recognized all of our birthdays for May.   
Golf Tournament:  Evelyn Turner reported that this was held on 5/27/13 and we had great weather, food/desserts and fun.   
There were 18 teams and prizes were awards.  Line dances were taught while the golfers were on the course.  We made a 
profit of $2676.00 after expenses.  Special thanks to Stephen Stearns and Jesse Justice who worked hard to put this on.  
Jesse also wanted to make sure that we thanked Western Steak House for donating the food.   Everyone is looking forward 
to doing this again next year if possible.  
Luau:  Chuck Upchurch stated that this is scheduled for 6/8/13 and that he has the committees set up now.   50/50-Jesse 
Justice, Door- Cindy Swiggett, Greeters- Edith Loy, Beach Buggy- Sissy Tillman, Servers- Evelyn Turner, and Scott Ursery will be 
cooking the pork and chicken for us.  Still need some help with the cooking between 12-5 on Saturday.   Please bring desserts 
that are pre-cut, plated and wrapped.  We also still need volunteers for these committees, so please see the chairman of that 
committee or Chuck and Teresa if you want to help.   We will start decorating on the afternoon of 6/7/13, hoping to finish that 
evening.  We will need lots of help for that and for the clean-up.   The more that is cleaned up on Saturday night, the less that 
is left to be done on Sunday.   We are expecting about 450 people.  We have been notified that Raleigh is bringing a large bus 
load again.  
 
(cont’d on next page…) 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 

(cont’d from previous page…) 

Eno Beach Area party:  They are having it tomorrow night in Chapel Hill.   Please let Joan know if you are planning to attend 
so that she can give that number to Sharon Finch, their club president (and also a BSC member).   She would like to be able 
to reserve a table for those coming in.  
DJ Equipment:  Joan said that several of our talented members are looking into mounting the speakers on the wall/ceiling in 
the lounge.   With the money that has been raised at the golf tournament, we need to look into replacing some of our old, 
outdated equipment that has seen better days after years of moving it in and out and to special events.   Several of the DJs 
want to be on the committee to assist in what is needed and ideal for our situation.   Janice McSherry made a motion that we 
form a committee to look into what we need and to get prices only, at this time.  The committee would consist of C.B. 
Kimbro as chairman, several DJs and other members.  Doug Foley seconded that motion.   All approved.   Joan said that with 
the prices of this equipment going down over the last few years, we may only need to spend $600.00-$1000.00.  Don Miller 
has said that he will give us a good price, along with several other businesses who are interested.   We will keep the old 
equipment as a backup and to use as mobile equipment.   All approved.  
Meetings at Showtime:   Joan let us know that we are welcome to have meetings in the Showtime Lounge at any time, 
however, please let Robin know ahead of time that you will be coming so that it won’t interfere with other events and that 
they will have food on hand if needed.   
Willow Oak Beach Music Festival:  This is coming up on Memorial Day weekend.  Mike Wilson and several members have 
been really busy building a new dance floor and putting a tent over it.   You don’t have to come and camp or stay overnight.   
Day passes are available.  There are lots of great DJ’s and bands scheduled beginning on Friday night.   Go and support Mike 
and Debbie and have a great time! 
50/50:  Kurt Lankford won $46.00 
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.  
Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary  

June 2013 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1 

2 3 
  
  

4 5 6 7 
Showtime 
DJ Ron Russ 

8 
BSC Area 
Party 
“Luau”  7pm-12am  

9 
  
  

10 
  
  

11  12 13 
  

14 
Showtime 
DJ Gerry Holland 

15 

16 17 18 19  20 21 
Business 
Meeting 7pm 
DJ Mike Harding 
 

22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 
Showtime 
DJ Roy Childress 

29 

30 
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(corner) 

Charles Lindley 7/1 
Tammy Rohrer 7/2 
Bob Bason 7/5 
Rickey McPherson 7/9 
Justin Whitaker 7/10 
Rick (ORT) Turner 7/14 
Sara Turner 7/14 
Sharon Russ 7/15 
Karen Boone 7/16 
Sharon Finch 7/16 
Donna Freeman 7/16 
Ronnie McMannen 7/16 
Penny Rice 7/17 
Kathy Richardson 7/17 
Tammy Dehart 7/18 
Don Evers 7/18 
Bob Maccia 7/18 
Jimmy McCubbins 7/18 
Janice McSherry 7/19 
Peggy Childress 7/21 
Kurt Lankford 7/21 
Joe Hopper 7/22 
Eddie Davis 7/23 
Dennis Johnson 7/26 

Tune in HERE to stay up-
to-date on shag events 

happening nearby!! 

 
Fun Monday Tickets & SOS Cards 

 
Edith Loy is in charge of distributing packs of Fun Monday 
tickets and selling SOS cards through the club.  Please contact 
her and get Fun Monday tickets to sell. Cash prizes are given 
away at the Monday event and last year, our very own Evelyn 
Turner won $2,000.00. Here are the cash prizes that will be 
given away this year – the winners will be drawn from the 
tickets sold to individuals. You buy lottery tickets with a slight 
chance to win – trust me – you have a better chance of winning 
here, plus you do get something in return if you attend. 

1st ticket $7,500.00 
2nd ticket $2,000.00 
3rd ticket $1,000.00 
4th ticket $ 500.00 
5th ticket $ 250.00 

Also, a cash prize will be given to the club who sells the most 
tickets. We are a large club with many members. We came in 
second last year in our group. The winning club was a very 
small club, we should do well!  Try to sell at least five tickets and 
please make sure one of those tickets is purchased for 
yourself. 
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June 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 

June 8 – Burlington Shag Club Area Party – “Fun in the Sun Luau” (see flyer for details) 

June 14 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-

 12am – DJ Gerry Holland 

June 21 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

June 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 

July 5 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

July 11-13 – ACSC Summer Workshop Hosted by ShagAtlanta in Atlanta, GA (see flyer for 

 more details) 

July 12 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 

July 19 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-

 12am – DJ Walker Guthrie 

July 26 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger Woods 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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